The State of New Hampshire RO
Department of Environmental Services "

Robert R. Scott, Commissioner

June 20,2018

Douglas Colby, Jr.
P.O. Box 199
Danbury, NH 03230

Re: NHDES Administrative Order No. 18-003 WMD
DES Site No. 199607052/UST #0112726

Dear Mr. Colby:

The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (“DES”) issued Administrative Order
No. 18-003 WMD to you on January 18, 2018 (the “Order”). The Order was not appealed.

The deadlines for required actions under the Order have passed, and I am informed that compliance
with the Order has not been achieved. More specifically, I am informed that DES has not yet received a
closure report for the single-walled, non-monitoring piping systems associated with the UST system
located at 717 US Route 4 in Danbury, New Hampshire. The Order remains valid and complete compliance
is required.

Failure to comply with the Order, and the underlying ongoing violations, may result in
administrative fines, civil penalties, and/or criminal penalties under RSA 146-C:10, and RSA 146-C:10-
a, as noted in the Order. At our next regularly scheduled enforcement meeting, I will recommend further
enforcement action including proposing administrative fines, or referring this matter to the New Hampshire
Department of Justice for enforcement.

/ 7 Please contact me directly at 603-271-7509, or by email at kerry.barnsley(@des.nh.gov, to discuss

/ yor,faﬁlitions under the Order.

cc: DQS Legal Unit

ec: K. All\én Brooks, Chief, AGO-Environmental Protection Bureau
Pulgﬁc%formation Officer, DES PIP Office
~————Danbury Select Board and Health Officer
Michael Juranty, P.E., Supervisor, Oil Compliance Section, ORCB/WMD/DES
Laura Weit-Marcum, Enforcement Coordinator, ORCB/WMD/DES
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